Building and Grounds Meeting , January 15, 2019 Common meeting night

Members present

Mike Chilson , Paul Tabat, Pat Seegers, Mary Daniel

(note Mike Chilson and Pat Seegers also attended other meetings, ie Stewardship and Parish Council )Mary did not make it to Prayer and Worship.

We have made Arnie Uglum an honorary member, because he is at "church" all the time and is another set of eyes for the campus. Welcome Arnie

Finance has asked us to prioritize projects:

School Security upgrade: bids are in and grant applied for from State of Wisconsin,

Altar wood floor refinishing: bids in and B&G made recommendation

Repainting and repairing walls of the Gathering Place and the rooms off the Gathering Place : Pat has one bid and getting another

Heating upgrade, 5 unit ventilators in the gym: bids are in another another firm is evaluating the whole system,

Replace, Repair, Refinish gym floor: Bids are in, a third party is evaluated the floor, waiting for bid. Pat, Jim Millane, Kurt and Mary meet with the third party and it was decided the floor will be repaired, sanded and sealed. Wood is the best floor surface as the floor has many functions. Newer products are available and that floor needs to be maintained once a year.

Order of priority for Finance Committee

School Security upgrade. Upon approval for State Grant, 10,000.00, remainder to come from St. Bruno

Gathering Space and the rooms of the Gathering Place and Altar Wood floor refinishing.

Heating upgrade

Gym floor

these two things are linked together because the removal of the old large unit ventilators would leave "holes" in the floor surface. So more information is needed.